

February 2nd, 2022 Meeting

Call to order Jody Halley

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM.

Approval of Minutes

Lori Toth

• Meeting notes from the January 2022 meeting are posted on the SMP website. Meeting minutes were approved and seconded.

President's Report

Jody Halley

- Thank you to our Fundraising team for coordinating the February Fundraiser. Thank you
 to everyone who is soliciting and those who will be volunteering to make the night a
 success.
- The next meeting will be March 2nd, and we will have an informational meeting for our 8th grade band parents.
- We are looking for a band uniform co chair.
- Please make sure your students are logging volunteer hours. We will be sharing the list with the directors. Seniors will need 8 hours completed for the school year to apply for the SMP scholarship.

Vice President of Purchasing

Hope Gloger

No Report

Vice President of Communication

Emily Johnson

No Report

Vice President Fundraising

Carol Olszewsksi and Kathy

- Shaughnessy
 - The auction baskets will be viewable all online. There will be a reception area by the baskets in hopes that people will loiter around the baskets to see what we have for auction. A sign up sheet will be set up for volunteers for the evening. The baskets will be set up in the cafeteria, kids will perform on stage 6-8:30pm.
 - Still contemplating a spring fundraiser

Treasurer's Report

Michelle Williams

- Money from district course fees were added and will fund the cleaning of uniforms.
- Directors need to spend their money for the year.
- Band camp contract will be signed soon, approximately 280 instruments, 15 starlettes for 2022-23 school year.

Band Representative

Debbie Klein

No report

Orchestra Representative

Gloria Liu

High school concert was 2/8/22

Choir Representative

Dana Lewis

Robes to be cleaned in summer, some of them need repaired, so if anyone knows any sewers.

Starlette Representative

Ali Krueger

Nothing to report

Director Reports

Orchard

a. Band Trent Siebert

-Just had a concert, which went well. Thank you to all that helped and all the instrument covers made at the last minute.

-5th grade just had saxophone and percussion auditions

b. Choir Heather Kleman

-No report

c. Orchestra Gerry MacDougall

Middle School

a. Choir Stephanie Bettinger

-No report

d. Band Rob Luce

- There is a concert re-scheduled due to snow days 2/10/22.
- 6 kids are named to the District 7 finals band.
- Both 7th and 8th grade sound really good.

e. Orchestra

Gerry MacDougall

-Tuesdays after school there is a Scottish Fiddle Club after school. Mr. McQueen shows kids how to scottish fiddle. The first week 8 kids attended.

High School

e. Starlettes Kelly Wilson

i. No report

f. Choir Gary Lewis

i. No report

g. Band Mark Mauldin

i. Concert is scheduled for February 17, 2022.

- ii. Band concert back to not having to get tickets.
- iii. Pep bank is now allowed to play. They were asked to play at Hockey game Sunday only 6 kids responded. Kids get home really late from MIM so totally understand why they don't want to do it.
- iv. 3/17/22 Sam Blakesly Band would like to use the auditorium to rehearse. Students will be able to attend and listen to them.

Orchestra

Gerry MacDougall

v. Concert went very well last night, 2/1/22

Committee Reports:

Scholarship readers are in place. Jody Halley is the chair for this committee. More information will be in May. The scholarship applications will be posted through the guidance office, most likely due right before spring break.

Old Business

The nominating Committee Members are as follows: Lori Toth, Dana Lewis, Debbie Klein, Alisa Walsh, Gloria Lu. Jody will forward information as to instructions.

New Business None

Meeting adjourned at 7:42pm Next meeting is March 2nd, 2022 at 6:30pm